BIG CREEK womberco 0926: LJN 3564 HIGHWAY 1 40 Bob B 2) 934. Bas Brilanse Burlosse DAVENPORTI 95017 Big Creek Cogys (831) 457-5026 tax 831-425-20 916-341-5533



County of Santa Cruz

DAVENPORT COUNTY SANITATION DISTRICT

701 OCEAN STREET, ROOM 410, SANTA CRUZ, CA 95060-4070 (831) 454-2160 FAX (831) 454-2385 TDD (831) 454-2123

THOMAS L. BOLICH DISTRICT ENGINEER

June 19, 2006

PECEIVED

JUN 2 0 2006

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

DIRECTOR OF FORESTRY
DEPARTMENT OF FORESTRY AND FIRE PROTECTION

135 RIDGEWAY AVENUE SANTA ROSA, CALIFORNIA 95401

SUBJECT:

TIMBER HARVESTING PLAN 1-06-080 SCR

Dear Sir:

The Davenport County Sanitation District (District) provides drinking water to the town of Davenport. Our drinking water source is primarily surface water from San Vicente Creek. In the past few years turbidity of our water source has become a serious problem during the rainy season and we have had to stop production of water for days at a time. The community has been put on a boil water notice and we provided bottled water for the community during the past winter for drinking and cooking because of the turbidity issues.

We sent a letter to you last fall regarding this same timber harvest application stating that because of the proximity of the timber harvest to San Vicente creek we had serious concerns about erosion and soil stability during the winter months that could occur due to timber harvest operations. After the preharvest inspection in January 2006, we continue to have the opinion that with the current problems we have to provide treated water to the community in the rainy season, this project has the potential to cause additional erosion into the watershed during winter operations.

We request that the timber harvest area not be allowed to be disturbed between October 15th and May 1st and that all disturbed areas be treated with erosion control and seeded prior to October 15th. Please contact Sanitation Engineer, Rachél Lather-Hidalgo at (831) 454-2637 if you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter.

Yours truly.

HOMAS L. BOLICH

District Engineer

RLL:dls/

Cc:

California Department of Forestry

6059 Highway 9

Felton, California 95018

Satish Sheth, CEMEX

bcc:

Supervisor Mardi Wormhoudt (w/a)

Bob Kennedy, Director, Environmental Health (w/a)

848

OFFICIAL NOTICE OF FILING OF A TIMBER HARVESTING PLAN, NON-INDUSTRIAL TIMBER MANAGEMENT PLAN OR MAJOR AMENDMENT

DATE: May 25, 2006

You are invited to submit comments and concerns for consideration in the review process. Submit written comments complete with the plan or amendment number clearly identified, and include your name and mailing address to the address listed immediately below*. Letters must be received in our office by the close of comment date shown. Please be aware that the date provided is the earliest possible closing date for public comments. This date generally changes throughout the review process, and opportunity to submit comments may still be available after the date shown. You may contact the Department for the most current deadline at: North Coast Region Headquarters, Attn: Forest Practice, 135 Ridgway Avenue, Santa Rosa, CA, 95401, (707) 576-2959, e-mail: santarosapubliccomment@fire.ca.gov

IF A PUBLIC HEARING IS SCHEDULED FOR THIS PROPOSED TIMBER HARVEST OPERATION, YOU WIL BE NOTIFIED OF THE HEARING BY MAIL. FOR INFORMATION REGARDING THE TIME, DATE, AND LOCATION OF THE REVIEW TEAM MEETING, CONTACT THE CDF FELTON OFFICE, 6059 HIGHWAY 9, FELTON, CA 95018 (831) 335-6740.

This notice is posted in compliance with Section 1037.1 of Title 14 of the California Code of Regulations.

Plan number	Landowner and	RPF '	Nearest	Acres	Legal / Nearest	Description	Date	Earliest
County	Submitter (SUB) if	Ju.	Drainage] .	Landmark		Filed	Close of
Cost	different							Comment
								

1-06-080 SCR	RMC Pacific	G. Paul	San Vicente Ck	535	Portion of San	Selection	05-25-06	6-29-06
Santa Cruz	Materials, Inc.	1 '	is approx. 1000		Vicente Rancho T10S			
Cost: \$7.30	,		ft downstream		R3W MDBM.			}
,			and a tributary		Approx. 1.9 miles			
			to San Vicente		NW of Bonny Doon.	,	1	1
			Ck flows thru					
		1	plan.					
			3304.110203			lì		_

The filed plan can be viewed at either the appropriate field office (see below), at the North Coast Region Headquarters (above) or through the internet at: ftp://thp.fire.ca.gov/THPlibrary/. To purchase a photocopy by mail, send a check or money order in the amount shown payable to CDF, to the North Coast Region Headquarters; refer to the plan or amendment by number. To view the timber harvesting document and associated review documents on the internet type in: ftp://thp.fire.ca.gov/THPlibrary/ on your internet browser (do not type in "http://www) and navigate to the documents you wish to view. All documents on the site are in PDF format and are readable via the free reader from Adobe Acrobat: that can be downloaded from: http://www.adobe.com/

FIELD OFFICE: CDF FELTON OFFICE, 6059 HIGHWAY 9, FELTON, CA 95018 (831) 335-6740

TO POSTING AGENCY: Please post this Notice at the place where official notices concerning Environmental Quality Act compliance are usually posted. If there are questions, contact. Resource Management Office Department of Forestry and Fire Protection. Telephone. (707) 576-2959



DISTRICT ENGINEER

DAVENPORT COUNTY SANITATION DISTRICT

County of Santa Cruz

701 OCEAN STREET, ROOM 410, SANTA CRUZ, CA 95060 (831) 454-2160 FAX (831) 454-2385 TDD (831) 454-2123

RECEIVED

SEP 0.5 2006

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

August 31, 2006

MR. SATISH SHETH CEMEX - 700 Highway 1 Davenport, CA 95071

SUBJECT:

WINTER RAW WATER SUPPLY

Dear Mr John As you know, the Davenport County Sanitation District was under a boil water order last winter and we anticipate that it will occur again this coming winter. The order is the result of the high sediment content of the raw water at that time of year and the inability of the

District's water treatment plant to treat the water during stormy weather periods to sufficient standards that are set by the California Department of Health Services.

In anticipation of the upcoming rainy season, District staff met with Ken Kannegaard of your staff to discuss possible solutions toward helping the District achieve the best possible quality of water for the residents of Davenport. As a result of that discussion, we understand that Cemex will consider the following changes:

- 1. Remove the sediment from behind San Vicente dam and install a self-cleaning cyclone separator to remove fine silt and particles.
- 2. Install proper blow-off valves instead of the existing ball valves so that constant and proper operation is assured for both Cemex and the District.
- 3. Reconfigure the Mill Creek inlet line so that it bypasses the sand trap to directly feed your supply pond. In this configuration, it could also be used by the District if the San Vicente line becomes inoperative. This new configuration would significantly reduce the raw water volume and resultant velocity so that some degree of settling would be achieved.

These changes would help the District and the residents of Davenport achieve a stable water supply this winter. Last winter, due to turbidity issues, there were many days the treatment plant was shut down and unable to produce any water at all.

We would appreciate a written response to this request so that we can better plan for this coming winter. If you have any questions regarding these requests and proposed changes, please feel free to contact me or Brian Turpen at (831) 454-2160.

Yours truly,

THOMAS L. BOLICH

District Engineer

RCB:mh

Copy to:

Supervisor Mardi Wormhoudt

Bcc:

Bob Kennedy, Environmental Health √



County of Santa Cruz

DAVENPORT COUNTY SANITATION DISTRICT

701 OCEAN STREET, ROOM 410. SANTA CRUZ, CA 95060-4070 (831) 454-2160 FAX (831) 454-2385 TDD (831) 454-2123 PECEINED

THOMAS L. BOLICH DISTRICT ENGINEER

June 9, 2006

SUBJECT: DAVENPORT DRINKING WATER: BOIL ORDER RELEASE

Dear Water Customer:

In May of last year, you received a "Boil Water Notice" that advised you to boil your water before using. The reason for the notice was a combination of new state treatment standards for drinking water and the fact that during winter storms, due to the excessive turbidity of our surface water source (San Vincente Creek), the water treatment plant is often unable to produce adequate amounts of potable water.

Environmental Health, in conjunction with Public Works, has determined that it is now feasible to suspend the boil water notice provisions during portions of the year, if interim treatment guidelines can be met. Now that winter storms appear to be over, the treatment plant has been able to achieve compliance with these interim treatment guidelines for a period in excess of two weeks. Because of this, you are now advised that you no longer are required to boil your water. When the next winter storm season begins, you can expect that the boil water notice will be re-issued.

The State of California Department of Health Services (DHS) sets drinking water standards and has determined the presence of microbiological contaminants are a health concern at certain levels of exposure. If water is inadequately treated, microbiological contaminants in that water may cause disease. Disease symptoms may include diarrhea, cramps, nausea, and possibly jaundice, and any associated headaches and fatigue. These symptoms, however are not just associated with disease-causing organisms in drinking water, but also may be caused by a number of factors other than your drinking water. DHS has set enforceable requirements for treating drinking water to reduce the risk of these adverse health effects. Treatment such as filtering and disinfecting the water removes or destroys microbiological contaminants. Drinking water which is treated to meet DHS requirements is associated with little to none of this risk and should be considered safe. Although the boil water requirement has been lifted, you should understand that the existing treatment plant must be upgraded and currently does not meet approved treatment technology requirements for the treatment of surface water sources. You still have the option of continuing to boil your water or to purchase bottled water if you choose.

Public Works, in cooperation with County Environmental Health and with the help of Supervisor Wormhoudt's office, continues to aggressively pursue grants and loans for the construction of a new water treatment facility and will keep you informed as that process proceeds in future mailings and meetings.

Yours truly,

District Engineer